Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 20th February 2017 at Community Centre, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, J Lean, N Cameron, K Neill, C Lavin, J Rogers, G Chappell, A Duncan
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from C Blake, M Ross, A Ballantyne, H Macquarrie,

 N Nicol. 
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	J Lean proposed the previous minutes as accurate and G Chappell seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) No matters were raised from previous minutes.
b) NoSCA have seconded the nomination of W Donald to the Cricket Scotland board.
	C Farr signed nomination form



	
	
	

	4.
	Election of Patrons
	

	
	a) Patrons require re-election each year under the Constitution.
b) After review it was agreed to remove Honorary Life Member W Flett and place him separately to suit his unique position.

c) It was agreed that The Early of Cromartie and S Campbell should be removed as Patrons.  There had been no contact with The Earl for a number of years despite NoSCA writing each year.  The meeting decided that Mr Campbell should be removed due to his continued negative coverage of NoSCA cricket which was also being fed back to League sponsors.
d) N Cameron asked if Gordonstoun School should be considered as a Patron.  The meeting agreed that this could be considered in future years but C Barton (a Master at the School) was on the list currently, representing the organisation.
	J Bishop


	
	
	

	5.
	Election of Disciplinary Committee
	

	
	a) After changes to the Constitution (Section 7) at the AGM the election of members of the Disciplinary Committee was carried out.  C Blake sits as Senior Match Secretary along with M Ross and M Fox.

	

	
	
	

	6.
	Fixtures 2017
	

	
	a) It was agreed that the Senior fixtures should run from weekend of 22nd April until weekend of 9th September 2017, similar to last season.  The only change would be bringing forward the timing of the T20 competitions to allow for Representative fixtures in August.  All Senior fixtures would be played on Saturdays with the exception of the preliminary round of the Cup and the finals of the Cup and T20.
b) Once the Fixtures Secretaries have received all ground availability the fixtures will be released.  Cup draws etc will be held at the next meeting.
c) Huntly have asked if they can have away fixtures in September to allow them time to prepare their pitch for the winter.

d) It was noted that Nairn will not be taking part in the Reserve Cup.
	C Blake

M Fox



	
	
	

	7.
	Disciplinary Procedures Directive
	

	
	a) J Bishop has produced a document for discussion on clarifying the Disciplinary Process.  Clubs are asked to discuss internally and feed back to the next meeting.  Areas for change or discussion could be distributed by email prior to the meeting in order to gain consensus beforehand.
	All clubs


	
	
	

	8.
	Changes to Playing Conditions
	

	
	a) It was noted that at the AGM the motion to allow fixture venue changes due to weather.  The Constitution allows for this to be adopted by the Reserve League too.
b) There was a tied vote at the AGM on changes to the LPL, specifically changing age limits from 16 to 18 years.  N Nicol had been in touch with J Bishop to put the case further on this matter.  It was also noted that changes to National League conditions mean that it is no longer against their rules for players to play outside their league.  This could have implications within NoSCA.  It was agreed that clubs should discuss internally and a vote will be taken at the next meeting.
c) Discussion followed on LPL qualification.  It currently sits at 150 runs or 15 wickets.  K Neill felt that this was too stringent as some players could reach the batting total in a matter of a couple of matches whilst others felt that there were too many LPL players already allowed to participate in Reserve matches.  It was agreed that clubs should canvass opinion in their own clubs ready to vote on the limits at the next meeting.  If alternative proposals are put forward they should be emailed to enable consideration before the meeting.
d) It was agreed that the Rain Calculator should be used again in 2017 along with the ‘super over’ and bowl out in T20/cup matches.
e) It was agreed that pink balls should be trialled in the T20 competition with NoSCA paying for these.  G Chappell will contact the supplier to see if a better colour can be provided and to order enough for the competition.
	All clubs to action

All Clubs to action

G Chappell



	
	
	

	9.
	Website Upgrade – Umpire Review System
	

	
	a) As there was no visible progress on this matter it was agreed to defer until another meeting.  J Bishop was able to advise that the Umpire Review has been commissioned for addition to the website in 2017.  He assured the meeting that the information would be confidential to the Umpires group.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	NoSCA ACO
	

	
	a) M Ross had been unable to attend the meeting so no report was presented.
b) G Chappell provided the meeting with a template for an Umpires expenses claim form.  The mileage rate is yet to be confirmed.  K Neill asked what would happen to any surplus from the grant from Cricket Scotland.  J Bishop advised that it would be part of NoSCA funds but added that there needs to be a formalisation of the relationship between NoSCA and the NoSCA ACO.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Hall of Fame
	

	
	a) A Ballantyne was unable to attend but had emailed J Bishop asking if clubs could provide him with nominations for this project.  All clubs are encouraged to provide nominations of individuals who have stood out as players/benefactors/administrators/contributors in the past.  It was suggested that each club should nominate someone for this information to be collected and fed to NoSCA.
	All clubs to action



	
	
	

	12.
	History Project 
	

	
	a) J Bishop praised the article on Nairn CCC in the local paper on the history of the club.

b) J MacPherson is putting together the bid for funding of the History Project and hopes to have this submitted by March 2017.  He has started gathering information.
c) J Bishop asked clubs to look for people who would be the equivalent of a ‘club historian’, someone who would know the history of the club and would be able to help Dr MacPherson with information.

d) It was stated that there is no financial burden on NoSCA currently.

e) J Bishop hopes that this project will dovetail with a Cricket Scotland exhibition at Hampden Park later in the year.
	All clubs to action

	
	
	

	13.
	NoSCA 125th Anniversary celebrations
	

	
	a) Members are asked for suggestions on how this can be celebrated.  A Duncan suggested an Anniversary Cup, similar to that played for the Centenary.

b) A match played in period costume was also suggested, probably at NMP, Inverness.
	

	
	
	

	14.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) N Cameron said that there had been a lot of junior activity over the past few months which would continue through the spring.  3 Moray venues were hosting junior competitions.
b) G Chappell stated that the renewal for the league insurance had come in at a tiny increase and recommended acceptance This was agreed to.

c) K Neill stated that several people had been in contact with her after the piece published in the Nairnshire Telegraph.

d) A Duncan advised that 2 girls teams from Moray had taken part in a National competition at Dollar Academy and was delighted to say that one of the teams had reached the finals.

e) J Bishop said that it was worth noting the performance of K Gordon (Huntly) with the National Women’s squad in Sri Lanka recently.

f) J Bishop will be attending further Cricket Scotland meetings in the near future including the new Commercial Manager, Paul Macari.
g) Cricket Scotland would be holding a Groundsman’s course in Aberdeen on 9th April.  Anyone interested should contact J Bishop.

h) Cricket Scotland held a roadshow at Fochabers on the new programme for 5 to 8 year olds, All Stars Cricket.  Several NoSCA clubs have expressed interest in joining the project which J Bishop said was a welcome and exciting initiative.  Run in partnership with the ECB, Cricket Scotland (CS) have an advertising campaign which includes radio.  J Bishop put forward a case for NoSCA having its own local radio campaign using MFR which CS could assist with.  G Chappell agreed that it was a good use of funds and the meeting agreed to look at the costings.  K Neill said Nairn already cater for this age group.  N Cameron asked what reasons clubs might have for not having signed up.  One reply was lack of volunteers but N Cameron pointed out that part of the programme was for CS to help where this was the case.

i) M Fox said that several years ago cricket results were read out on MFR on Sunday morning and asked if something similar could be started up again, pointing out that any form of coverage had to be of benefit.

j) C Lavin said that Fort William are looking at investing in more equipment for the new season.  Fort Augustus are still trying to get an artificial wicket.
	

	
	
	

	15.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 20th March 2017, 7pm at Nairn Community Centre
	


